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Response of the Hong Kong Association of Banks (“HKAB”) to the International 

Accounting Standards Board’s Exposure Draft: Disclosure Initiative (Proposed 

Amendments to IAS 7) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We disagree with the proposed amendments because we believe that this incremental 

approach to mandating additional disclosure would unnecessarily burden preparers for 

very little benefit.  We concur with Mr. Ochi’s alternative view.  In particular, we 

agree with the view expressed by Mr. Ochi that in the consolidated information of a 

group companies, the statement of cash flows would often not provide relevant 

information on liquidity risk. 

 

In addition, we question the relevance of the cash flow statement to banks in general. 

We consider that more relevant information in relation to the liquidity risks of banks 

can be provided under the provisions of IAS 1 / IFRS 7, and the recommendations of 

the Enhanced Disclosure Task Force, published in October 2012. 

 

We would like to encourage IASB to consider these amendments as part of the 

Principles of Disclosure research project, rather than narrow-scope amendments to 

IAS 7. 

 

In view of our response to Question 1, we do not express any views on questions 2, 3 

and 4 at this time. 

 

Question 1 

This Exposure Draft of proposed amendments to IAS 7 forms part of the 

Disclosure Initiative.   Its objectives are to improve: 

 

(a) information provided to users of financial statements about an entity’s 

financing activities, excluding equity items; and 

(b)  disclosures that help users of financial statements to understand the liquidity 

of an entity. 

 

Do you agree with the proposed amendments (see paragraphs 44A and 50A)? Do 

you have any concerns about, or alternative suggestions for, any of the proposed 

amendments? 


